
Please be aware of a planned event at the Royal Norfolk Showground 9th -16th August 
2025. This event is an international Scout Jamboree, traditionally held every 4 years 
(however due to COVID, once has not been held since 2018).  

 

The jamboree brings together around 4000-5000 young people from across the globe, 
coming together to camp and push themselves taking part in an extensive activity 
programme.  

 

To minimise any impact to your areas, we are putting lots of controls in place. We are 
liaising with the Showground and South Norfolk Councils Safety Advisory Group as to 
make sure these are effective. 

 

Areas of planning and control under current consideration:  

• Noise – the plans for the site (especially the stage )are being finalised, however 
the plan is to direct any as so it does not negatively impact local residents. We 
are going to have remotely monitored sound level meters around the perimeter 
of the site that will notify us of any sound level that is too high. Curfews will also 
be in place with the stage finishing activities at 10:30 and a lights out at 23:00.  

• Traffic – We have extensive plans to manage traffic, primarily for the “drop off” 
and “Collection” at the start and end of the event – the plans are to phase arrivals 
and collections and bring vehicles onto the site to drop off to minimise any traffic 
on the highway.  

• Security – We are running a 24/7 Security and Response Team, with monitored 
CCTV over gates and car park areas.  

 


